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Proposed Project

• An application for preliminary and final subdivision plat approval with 
construction plans for Southern Grove Plat No. 35

• Replat of Parcel 31, Southern Grove Plat No. 3 and Tract A, Southern 
Grove Plat No. 33 (655.805 acres, more or less) 

• Creates five tracts for future development and two right-of-way tracts



Applicant and Owner

Culpepper and Terpening, Inc. acting as the agent for property owner:

Port St. Lucie Governmental Finance Corporation



Location Map



Aerial



Land Use and 
Zoning

• Future Land Use: NCD

• Zoning: MPUD

• Existing Use: Vacant land 



Concurrency Review

Each application for site plan approval will be required to demonstrate
compliance with the Southern Grove DRI development order regarding
provision of adequate public facilities for utility services,
transportation, stormwater, parks, public schools, and solid waste.



Traffic Impact Analysis
- Traffic Analysis received March 2021
- Traffic Analysis completed by Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. for Sansone 

Group, LLC
- Reviewed by 3rd party traffic consultant (Marlin Engineering) hired by City to 

review 
- Found to be consistent with the latest Southern Grove DRI

3rd party traffic consultant has supplied comments to the applicant as part of the 
site plan (P21-057) and we are looking forward to a satisfactory response from the 
applicant soon.



Proposed Traffic Improvements

• Construction of an extension of SW Anthony F. Sansone SR
Boulevard to Paar Drive

• Construction of Paar Drive from SW Village Parkway to SW Anthony
F. Sansone SR Boulevard

• A Traffic Signal at the intersection of Paar Drive and Village Parkway
will be provided as part of this project. The City’s Traffic Division
Staff will review as soon as the plans are received.







Recommendation

The Site Plan Review Committee reviewed the subdivision plat at their 
meeting of April 7, 2021 and recommended approval.


